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In this issue: • Landlord beware!   • Snowdon Success
• Florentine Biscuits   • Harold Ford  • Bowood Dog Show
• neo-luddite Ramblings      • 2015 Duck Race

April 2015 The
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Tytherton Ride

12 April

Proudly sponsored by

The Tytherton Ride is an annual event, held since 1986, to
support local organisations. Each year the proceeds of the ride
are divided between the Churches and village halls of Bremhill,
Foxham, Tytherton Lucas & East Tytherton, Christian Malford
Primary School and the Wiltshire Air Ambulance Appeal.

If you are able to assist on the day, we would be delighted to
hear from you. For more information please contact:
Camilla Glass Chief Steward 07767 335 607

www.tythertonride.org.uk

mailto:editor@bremhill.com
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E��������
Chaucer clearly knew a thing or two.  Besides writing some of the earliest
bawdy poems in the English language (try the 'Miller's Tale' sometime!), he
began his Canterbury Tales with the words

'When April's gentle rains have pierced the drought
 Of March right to the root, and bathed each sprout
 Through every vein with liquid of such power
 It brings forth the engendering flower …'

I love April.  The clocks have gone forward and somehow banished the
darkness of winter and all around I can see the beginnings of spring.  The
buds are sprouting and the trees starting to green up.  Across the Parish, the
daffodils brighten the verges and appear like brightly waving crowds lining
the banks of Dark Lane into Bremhill Village.  There seems to be a warmth to
the air missing for the last four months and I'm even inclined to take exercise!
As I walk around the roads and across the fields, I simply realise how lucky I
am to live in such a beautiful area and the need to preserve its character.

The practical help of the Parish Council and volunteers in keeping the Parish
clean is greatly appreciated, as is the work of the Council in their efforts to
conserve our area through the Neighbourhood Plan and in the light of
developments in Lyneham and east of Chippenham.  It is good to see the
involvement of so many people in Parish matters and in the worthwhile
research into broadband and optic fibre connections - or rather the lack of
them! - in the area which has certainly raised awareness of our limitations
and the whereabouts of 'not-spots'!  However, at times it is also nice to take
a slightly less serious view and smile gently at ourselves as one of our
contributors does.

Enjoy the month and look forward to the summer and all that brings -
gardening, holidays, long evenings, pub patios and having to work inside
when it's hot and sunny outside!  You can see I'm retired, can't you!!  Enjoy
this issue.

Ewen
N��������� C������ D������
Editors: David Stevens 01249 815337 or editor@bremhill.com
 Ewen Bird 01249 821879 or editor@bremhill.com
Advertising: Sarah Jones 01249 760183 or xsarahjones@gmail.com

mailto:editor@bremhill.com
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D���� ��� ���� D����

● 4�� April  Bremhill Hall Band Night

● 10�� - 18�� April Unpredictable Explorations

● 12�� April  Tytherton Ride

● 13�� April Parish Council Meeting

● 15�� April  Annual Parochial Church Meeting (Bremhill)

● 22ⁿ� April Moviola

● 16�� May Calne Business Fair

● 6th April St. John's AGM

● 6�� June  Clay Pigeon Shoot, Wroughton

● 17�� July Rural Arts (Bremhill), Crunchy 'n' Sweet

● 5�� Sept  Village Show, Bremhill

MONUMENT FARM SHOP
HOME PRODUCED • FRESH MEATS • SAUSAGES • MEAT PIES • FREE RANGE EGGS

Family-run farm for over 40 years producing excellent quality meat
All beef, pork and lamb traditionally reared on our own farm

Matured (well hung) Aberdeen Angus beef supplied to Waitrose on a select farm status.

Our dairy herd is a sovereign supplier of quality milk for Waitrose.
All pies are made with our own meat and home-made pastry

Monument Farm, Bremhill, Calne, Wiltshire,
SN11 9LF - T: 01249 740 202

Also, visit us at Calne Farmers Market, The Pippin, every 2ⁿ� Saturday of the month.
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B������� V������ H��� ������� S���
Saturday 5�� September 2015

We hope that you already have plans about what classes you may enter.
Have you bought your seeds? What unusual vegetable or fruit could you
grow? Rumour has it that some people have already started knitting. You
could try out a recipe for Florentines - you can use any recipe you like but one
is included in this Newsletter.

Schedules: Paper copies are available in Bremhill Village Hall or in the porch
to the hall; otherwise contact Marilyn 01249 661369 or Rosie 01249 813642
to have a copy sent to you.

T���� Y��!
A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who volunteered to help Bremhill Parish
Councillors in the Parish Clean-up last weekend, a brilliant job done.

The date of the next meeting will be Monday 13�� April 2015 at The Moravian
Room, East Tytherton at 7.30 pm. Public and Press are welcome to attend.

Elsbeth Norman
        Clerk to Bremhill Parish Council.

M������ �� ��� T��� H���
A Most Wanted Man  (15)  Thriller

Phillip Seymour Hoffman stars in one of his final performances as a rumpled
agent who likes his whisky.  The film starts in Hamburg with a man
dramatically emerging silently from a river.  Hoffman discovers that the
mystery man is a Chechen refugee who has come to lay a claim to the bank
deposit of his late Russian father. The cast is impressive and the plot is
vintage Le Carré.

Showing in Calne Town Hall on 22ⁿ� April at 7.30 pm. Doors open at 7.00 pm.
Tickets £6.00 from Calne Information Centre or on the door. Lift and
Refreshments available.
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S�  J��� ��� B������ C�����
A����� G������ M������.
The church AGM will take place on the 16��
April at 7.30 pm in the Church. The meeting is
open to all parishioners. It gives them a
chance to vote for their Church Wardens, see
how their church is working and gives an
opportunity to have a say in their church matters.

The Church Wardens

R���� A��� T������
It was great to see such laughter at the March event - “Seven Ages”.  And
what a discovery  - we have such artistic talent in our parish!

The next event is:-
● The Croutons    “Crunchy 'n' Sweet”
● Date: Friday 17�� July 2015   Time: Doors open 7 pm for 7.30 pm
● At: Bremhill Village Hall.  Tickets: £7 adults  £4-50 children
● Contact : Marilyn 01249 661369 or Rosie 01249 813642

The company are all seasoned “a cappella” performers. They are three
glorious singers who will take you on a musical mystery tour by way of Doris
Day, Massive Attack and Aretha Franklin as well as toasting songs and
contemporary folk ballads. In the future we could organise a workshop with
them if enough people were interested.

Marilyn and Rosie
Note; a cappella means music sung without instrumental accompaniment.
(Actually they may sometimes add a little extra to the voices).



7

YOUR LOCAL COUNTRYSIDE INN & RESTAURANT
REAL ALES • FINE WINES • GREAT FOOD • EN-SUITE ROOMS

THE FOXHAM INN

GUIDE 2014

We focus on freshness, local produce, seasonality, real ales and fine wines.

Tel: 01249 740 665
info@thefoxhaminn.co.uk
www.thefoxhaminn.co.uk

Twitter: @thefoxhaminn
Facebook: TheFoxhamInn
A warm welcome awaits

Well, spring is finally here with lots of lovely produce around, such as
Asparagus, Morels, Wild Garlic just to name a few.

On April 23�� we are holding an Italian Night and on May 21�� a Tapas Night.
Our Annual Charity BBQ is being held on Bank Holiday Monday 25�� May and
this year Nick Wardle and Dave Pearce are taking over the reins from Bill and
Elsbeth Norman, so come on down and support the boys in their first
(hopefully of many) Charity BBQ

We look forward to seeing you all soon
Neil and Sarah

Why not sign up for our Loyalty card
which will give you a free bottle of House wine with Lunch or Dinner

after you have collected 10 stamps on your card
(Collect 1 stamp each time you dine with us)

For an Application Form please Ask Sarah at the Bar
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Robin Mills presents for The Wiltshire Bobby Van Trust
100 DAYS – ELBA to WATERLOO

Robin has been giving multi-media historical presentations for many years to

audiences of charities and education. This will be his third presentation for the

Trust and will precede lunch at the home of David & Anna Longridge, Fosse Farm,

Shipton Moyne Road, Brokenborough, Malmesbury, Wiltshire, SN16 0QZ on:

Thursday 14��  May 2015
11.45 am, talk starts 12.00 prompt.

Come and find out:

· The French & Allies strategies

· The Campaign preparations for 6 days of continuous warfare

· The weaponry used

· The key Commanders on both sides

· The two heroic battles within the battle

· The decisive decisions and actions

Robin’s previous presentations have been acclaimed. There
are limited places so please book early with:Jennie Shaw on:

01249 821 998
email:jennie@hazelandmill.co.uk .
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C a r p  u p  t o  3 0 lbs!

ROBIN'S LAKE
Coarse Fishing

other species include Roach, Bream,
Tench and Perch, competition
enquiries welcomed

Lower Glebe farm, Bremhill

Adjacent parking, £5 per angler per day
For more information ring Robin
Tel: 01249 813847

Marcus Anstie Ltd

C������ S����

  Friendly and reliable.
Family run business.

     Telephone
01249 720195
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Landlord beware! …
From the Gloucestershire Chronicle 11�� February 1837

DARING BURGLARY. - A daring burglary was committed on Friday night, in
Dumb Post Inn, Bremhill, Wilts by three villains, disguised by crape tied round
their faces. Miss Froyling, the landlord’s daughter, hearing a noise, went on
the staircase, and was knocked down three times, and left senseless. They
succeeded in carrying off two boxes belonging to benefit societies containing
50/-.; and between 50/-. and 60/- belonging to the landlord. The boxes were
found the next morning in a stone quarry, near the town.

Bremhill History Group

E. T�������� WI
Local paramedic, Ian Chatterton, made a second visit to
our meeting to give us further advice on First Aid. This
time he demonstrated how to treat someone suffering a
heart attack or injury. We now hope that we could resuscitate someone
manually or with a defibrillator and keep them breathing until professional
help arrived.

We are looking forward to taking part in the Centenary Festivities for the WI
in Swindon on 25th March, when the specially designed baton, which has
been travelling through Wales, the Islands, and England to celebrate the links
of friendship and community through the WI, is passing through Wiltshire.

Our next meeting is our AGM, which will also be a social evening with quizzes.
It will give us the chance to see the new East Tytherton WI banner, designed
and made by one of our members, Rachel Green, and which will be held aloft
at the Centenary Festival as the baton passes through our hands.

Our meetings are held on the third Wednesday of every month, except
August, at 7.30pm, in Tytherton Village hall. We would like to extend an
invitation to anyone who would like to join us....we are a friendly bunch!

Shelah Franklin



G����� N���
It has been another busy term in the world of Girl Guides, time filled with fun,
team spirit and creativity. The Guides have celebrated the World Thinking
Day learning about Russia, its history and its culture. There was a choice of
activities for every taste - making Russian cakes and Fabergé eggs, performing
plays based on fairy-tales, painting Russian-themed dolls and spoons and
even learning a Russian dance!

The Guides visited a local care home and shared their smiles and talents with
the elderly people. They made everyone feel like "dancing queens", discover
the world of "selfies" and laugh watching the "GoldieLocks and Three Bears"
and of course, understand why all modern girls are in love with "Frozen"! The
elderly people also enjoyed singing old and modern songs with the Guides
(Wiltshire has definitely got talent!) and listening to a beautiful flute
performance. A big well done to all of the girls, an activity to be proud of!

Working family Farmhouse
dating back to 14th century

Robert & Lynne Pegler
Elm Farm
Foxham

elmfarmfoxham@yahoo.co.uk

DIANA RODWELL MCSP
Chartered Physiotherapist

Registered with
Health Professions Council

PHYSIOTHERAPY
For

Soft Tissue Injuries and Joint Pain
including Neck and Back Pain

 Chippenham Natural Therapy Centre
above Lodge Surgery

Lodge Road, Pewsham
Chippenham SN15 3SY

TEL. 01249 443390



Florentine Biscuits
In the Cookery section of the Village Show there is a class for making
Florentine biscuits, considered to be one of the most delicious mouthfuls in
the world!  Here is just an example of a possible recipe, but, of course, you
are encouraged to use your own.

Ingredients
●  25g butter
●  75g golden caster sugar
●  10g plain flour (plus extra for dusting)
●  65ml double cream
●  50g whole almonds, cut into thin slivers
●  50g ready-flaked almonds
●  50g whole candied peel, chopped
●  25g glacé cherries, chopped
●  25g angelica, finely chopped
●  175g dark chocolate (minimum 70% cocoa solids)

Pre-heat the oven to 190ºC, gas mark 5

Method
Start by putting the butter together with the sugar and flour in a small, heavy-
based saucepan over a very low heat, and keep stirring until the mixture has
melted.

Gradually add the cream, stirring continuously to keep it smooth. Then add all
the remaining ingredients, except the chocolate. Stir thoroughly again,
remove the saucepan from the heat and put the mixture on one side to cool.

Place heaped teaspoonfuls of the mixture onto a baking sheet, spacing them
about 2.5cm apart (to allow the mixture room to expand while baking).

Flatten each spoonful with the back of the spoon, then bake on a high shelf
for about 10–12 minutes, or until golden. Then take them out of the oven and
leave the biscuits to harden on the baking sheet for 2–3 minutes, before
quickly removing them to a wire cooling tray to cool.

Repeat with a second batch if necessary.



Next, melt the chocolate in a basin over a saucepan of barely simmering
water, making sure the base of the bowl doesn’t touch the water. This will
take about 5–10 minutes.

Place the cooled Florentines base-up on the wire rack and, using a teaspoon,
coat the underside of each Florentine with warm melted chocolate. Then, just
before it sets, make a patterned, wavy line on each one, using a fork.

Now leave the Florentines to cool completely before packing in airtight tins.

Bradworthy, North Devon

Holiday

Lodge
sleeps 4

Secluded woodland location
Coast 8 miles

(Area of Outstanding Natural
Beauty great for Surfing)

Excellent local facilities

Further info: Neil Viner
neil@bremhill.com
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Now that I am retired, for the first time in my life I am able to read the
newspapers and Bremhill district parish magazine from cover to cover. I have
found, much to my excitement (Note: remember more blood pressure
tablets), that pensioners have never had it so good financially and that
technology is going to be our saviour. Having seen and understood that I am,
courtesy of Bremhill Village Hall and Kepow Theatre Company, in my 7�� age
of man, I now need to be action man if I am to maximise the opportunities
being presented to me. So how shall I spend all this money I apparently have?
They say you cannot take it with you, but hey, I could spent it all on
technology. Better start researching straight away!!

So what better way to start than attending a meeting, an excellently
presented computer-based presentation, on the Bremhill Neighbourhood
plan. It was so good I went to two of them! A survey was done of us all and
the results added up by a computer, fingers still needed but not for the
adding up, amazing. Being a self-proclaimed smart cookie I quickly realised I
needed a computer to help me max out my retirement, as apparently it is
doing for many other people in Bremhill and district. The Parish newsletter in
February and March 2015 has proved particularly informative.

My summary interpretation of the Neighbourhood plan is that we all need
high speed internet - the broader, then the better access, so that we can earn
lots of money from home and can buy essential things from South America
delivered along the River Amazon to Bremhill. Very sensible, I thought, to
deliver by water, as Stanley Lane will be one big traffic jam with all the houses
being built and massive building supply trucks trying to pass. Being a bright
sort of person, as mentioned elsewhere, I thought that I had better check out
the budget for the resurrection of the Canal leading to Stanley Bridge.

The final part of the journey will, I was assured by a really helpful young man
from the wilds of the Amazon, be by a driver-less helicopter which he called a
drone, which somehow knows where I live. Wonderful! He went on to say
that I too could buy one and have it delivered from the Amazon. The world
really is getting smaller. I really am having trouble controlling my excitement
at all this unexpected good news; still as I have got older, another bladder
control tablet won't do any harm. A few phone calls later to the Council I
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discovered that it (Canal restoration budget) had been accidentally omitted
from the draft master plan in favour of another 4800 houses or was it 800
houses, not sure, but such a shame as I was looking forward to exotic South
American delicacies. Still they seemed very pleased that I had brought the
budgeting error to the attention of the Council, even though they must be so
busy, as I discovered when they had to put the phone down to take another
important call when I was only half way through explaining other things that
could also go into the revision of the budget.

As a service to the community I will, when time allows, continue my research
at no cost to the ratepayer in an attempt to get to the bottom of this
technology stuff that is clearly so essential to our lives here.
                                (to be continued …..)

ANON
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Your friendly local - with a warm welcome and great views

Perfectly kept real ales
fine fresh food from local suppliers

The Dumb Post Inn, Dumb Post Hill, Bremhill SN11 9JZ
Telephone 01249 813192

T�� D��� P���
Lunches are available every day between 12:00 and 2:00.

In the evening food is served between 6:00 and 9:30.

Don't forget that we have a 2 course lunch for £8.95 every day from
Monday to Saturday. Lots of lovely specials to choose from.

Our Sunday Roasts are proving popular too!

Please also contact us for take away fish and chips £5.95

Our website will be up and ready soon so watch this space.
Contact us on 01249 813192 or email carolineandsteven@yahoo.co.uk

Please follow us on Facebook

mailto:carolineandsteven@yahoo.co.uk
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We deliver papers in this area 7 days a week. If you would like more information
or would like to place an order contact us now and we can set up deliveries from
tomorrow. The daily delivery charge in this area is currently 50p per day, and we
can generally deliver before 8 am.

Place your order today
Call Ali Ashley on 01249 448844 or email your order
to us at fossewaynews@hotmail.co.uk
Vincients Road, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 6QA

Re-wiringü

Extra socketsü

Lightingü

Electrical Installationsü

Free quotationsü

Consumer Unit Changesü

PAT Testingü

Fault Findingü

Testing & Inspectionü

For all your electrical needs:

Nick Pocock
Electrical
NICEIC Registered Domestic Installer

T: 01249 461325
M: 07967 022446

Nrpelectrical@hotmail.co.uk
www.nrpelectrical.co.uk

mailto:carolineandsteven@yahoo.co.uk
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● Located within the grounds of Christian Malford Primary School

● Open Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 3pm term times

● Little Acorns Toddler group in Christian Malford Village Hall on Fridays
     from 9.30 to 11.30 term times.

To find out more and to arrange a time to come and see for yourself :

Visit our website www.acorns-preschool.org.uk,

Email us on acornspreschool.2009@googlemail.com or

Call us on 07816 280 810.

FoxhamVillage Hall/ Reading Room

Parties, Christenings, Weddings
Meetings for every occasion!

Come and have a look around!
120 standing & 80 seated

For More Information

 Call 01249 740413 or 07795595878
foxhamvillagehall@btinternet.com

Glasses, Crockery Cutlery
& Barbecue to hire
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T�� 2015 C���� L���� D��� R���
promises to be bigger and better than ever!

The highlight of the Calne calendar is the annual Calne Lions Duck Race. This
popular event, now in its 29�� year, is always enthusiastically supported by
the generous people of Calne, who line up in their thousands to cheer on the
school, business and individual ducks as they race down the River Marden.

This year's Duck Race is being held on Saturday 16�� May, with the
wonderfully decorated larger School and Club Ducks taking to the water first,
swiftly followed by the business Ducks and finally the 3000 colourful
individual ducks. Tickets for the race will be sold door to door by the Calne
Lion volunteers throughout April and May and will also be available to buy
online, at the Hub and on selected Saturdays at
Sainsbury's. A small number of tickets may be
available to buy on the day, so buy in advance
to avoid disappointment. Mark Leach, from
Calne Lions was also excited to announce that
"By popular demand, we have decided to bring
back the exciting Duck Sprint Races from the Town
Hall to the Marden House finish line to allow
everyone a second chance to win a prize!"

The town always has a real buzz on Duck Race days
with a funfair, stalls from local groups and businesses
and this year the Lions are introducing a food court in Marden House Hall
along with a Health Screening service run by Northlands Pharmacy. For the
second year running we are delighted to be working in partnership with the
Calne Small Business Fair, which will be held throughout the day in the town
hall.

The Calne Lions have a busy event calendar and proceeds raised are
channelled back into local good causes. The Lions are always looking for new
volunteers and if you might be interested in joining us, the Duck race is an
ideal opportunity to get involved. To learn more and to buy a ticket for the
race online visit www.calnelions.org.
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CHRISTIAN MALFORD & FOXHAM WI
Our first special guest speaker to ‘kick off’ (not

‘strip off’!) our new programme for the year, is
Tricia Stewart from Calendar Girls. She has an
amazing story to tell, as she was the originator
and driving force behind the Alternative WI Calendar. The movie and
stage production, ‘Calendar Girls’ is based on her story. Be there on
April 16�� in the Christian Malford Village Hall for 7.30pm.

We are celebrating 100 years of the WI this year, so do not miss our
special Spring Dauntsey Vale Group Meeting. Note that this will be in
the Foxham Reading Rooms: 7.00pm for a 7.30 start. We have Rich the
Caricaturist coming to entertain us on Monday 20�� April. Rich studied
animation at college and trained with a Disney animator to develop his
sharp and hilarious caricature skills. Rich will show us how to exagger-
ate and distort a person. Some of us will have ‘hands on’ and some will
have Rich’s cartoon work to take home!

Please remember that we welcome any new ladies. All our information
can be found on the notice board outside the Christian Malford village
shop.

Contact Jenny 01249 740950

Tricia Stewart
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For beautiful handmade
curtains, blinds, loose covers

and soft furnishings.

Browse through pattern books from
James Hare, Warwick, Elanbach

and many more.

Free measuring and quotations.

Menna Frost 01249 815334
Caroline Flack 01380 859949

Avon Financial Advisers Ltd

64A Market Place, Chippenham,
Wiltshire SN15 3HG

� INVESTMENTS�
�PENSIONS�

�LIFE INSURANCE�
�PROTECTION�
�MORTGAGES�

Director: Stephen Cook
Authorised and Regulated by the FCA

T: 01249 445581
F: 01249 448298

E: info@avonfinancial.co.uk
www.avonfinancial.co.uk

Christian Malford
A free house serving good food

01249 721 571

tripadvisor Certificate of Excellence  2014

www.therisingsunchristianmalford.com

Log Fires, Excellent beers, Outstanding Food

Please email giles.wareham@gmail.com
if you would like to get on our mailing list
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F���� I������� ������
We are still trying to find answers to the many queries raised. Here is a
summary of the information we have as of mid-March 2015:

Neighbourhood Plan: We are trying to build a map of advertised and actual
connectivity in the Parish to inform the Neighbourhood Plan. We'd be very
grateful if you could send the output from http://dslchecker.bt.com and
http://www.speedtest.net/ as well as your telephone number and postcode
to broadband@bremhillparish.org. We are aiming to build and maintain a
map of these speeds across the Parish and publish it on
www.bremhillparish.org. We will not publish the phone numbers but they will
help us maintain the information.

Kellaways exchange (numbers starting 01249 740XXX): BT Openreach is still
digging and making steady but slow progress according to Wiltshire Online.
The re-forecast date for the Kellaways Exchange is April 2015. Continue
checking http://dslchecker.bt.com. When an FTTC line appears in the output,
you will be able to order FTTC from the ISP of your choice.

Bremhill: it appears that BT Openreach has enabled a number of additional
cabinets connected to the Calne exchange. It seems that it is possible to order
Fibre Internet for some phone numbers around Bremhill although BT
Openreach engineers have struggled or been unable to install a functioning
Fibre Internet service in some instances. Hence it is worth checking
http://dslchecker.bt.com. If you can see an FTTC line, in the output, you can
order FTTC from the ISP of your choice if you so wish but be prepared to be
told that you are too far away from the cabinet to maintain a stable
connection.

Should you have questions that you would like help with, feel free to contact
us either through www.bremhillparish.org or directly.

Jérôme Semichon (jerome@ausculta.co.uk),
Scott Walsh (scottwalsh72@googlemail.com) and

Richard Tucker (richard@rsjtucker.com).
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Physical fitness is the first requisite of happiness - Joseph Pilates

Mixed ability classes

Mon 1:30 pm, 6:30 pm, 7:45 pm
Wed 9:30 am

Thursday at 6.15 and 7.30

Wed 1:15 pm

For details and to reserve your place contact Susie 07932 249871
or see website www.wildgeesepilates.co.uk -

Body Control

Pilates

susie@wildgeesepilates.co.uk

NORTH CORNWALL
HOLIDAY COTTAGE

(Camel Estuary opposite Padstow)

SLEEPS 6 ADULTS
1 Double and 2 Twin rooms

1 Bathroom and 1 Shower room
TV and Wifi

Small private garden

Safe beach 300yds
Excellent Golf Courses nearby

Great walking from door

Enquiries:
Philippa Stevens
01249 815337

Meadow Farm Nurseries
9, Sutton Lane, Langley Burrell,

CHIPPENHAM, SN15 4LW
Tel.01249 720522   M.07794 515938

info@meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk
www.meadowfarmnurseries.co.uk

Open Tuesday to Saturday
9.30 – 4.30

Supplying Trade or Retail.
Everything grown on the Nursery.
Friendly staff. Competitive prices.

Quality Plants.
Credit/Debit cards accepted.

1�� Left upon entering Sutton Benger
from Christian Malford

1 mile down Sutton Lane

Find us on Facebook



T�� H����� F��� C��
This cup is presented annually at Bremhill produce show, to the winner of the
class for the tray of 5 varieties of mixed vegetables.

Harold George Ford was born in June 1909 at Queens Charlton, Keynsham
and married Joyce (Cozens) in 1940. Son William arrived in 1944 and son
Arthur was born in 1946.  Harold bought Stanley Bridge Farm in 1956 and
moved there from an estate farm known as Ford's Farm at Queens Charlton,
previously known as Off Licence Farm as it
was licensed to sell Somerset cider.  Harold
remained farming at Stanley for the rest of
his life until his death in March 1998.

During over 40 years living in Stanley, Harold
was very keen on being an active member of
the Bremhill community. He was a local
parish councillor, being chairman of both
the parish council and Bremhill village hall at
one stage. He was also a keen vegetable
grower as well as farmer.

As Harold and Joyce prepared to retire, they moved into a newly built
bungalow near the farm in 1972 on Bencroft Hill. Son Arthur took over the
running of the farm in 1982 when there were 70 Fresian cows to be looked
after.

Harold so loved the Bremhill area and the farm that after his death in 1998
his ashes were scattered on the fields along with that year’s supply of
fertiliser. In his will, he bequested £1000 to St Martin’s Church where there is
a bench outside the Church and kneelers inside in his memory. This is in
addition to the Harold Ford cup which is given for overall best tray of
vegetables entered in the annual village produce show.

After her death in 2005, Joyce's ashes joined those of Harold when they were
also scattered on the fields at Stanley Bridge Farm but this time without any
additional fertiliser!



Arthur Ford continues in his father's footsteps and
has been (and still is)  a Parish Councillor
representing Bremhill for over 25 years.  The
photograph of Harold and Joyce was taken on the
occasion of their 50�� wedding anniversary in 1990.

The Harold Ford Cup
won last year (2014) by Terry Brown.

See item on page 5 for details of how to enter this year.

   One Call To Do It All – No Job Too Small

   Bathroom Fitting Kitchen Fitting

 Plastering  General Electrics

 Paintwork  Floor & Wall Tiling

 Plumbing  Brick Work

 Fencing  General Maintenance

Free Quotations

Call Dave Harrop on 07714766175

Storage
JT S

Call Jon on 01249 760 144
07900 587 438

Info@tjsatchell.co.uk

Individual units
for all types of storage

Secure locked storage areas

Free Access

Locally based in Spirthill

A friendly service at
very competitive rates
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T�� C���� B������� F��� 2015
opens its doors once again on 16�� May

Following the success of last year's
inaugural Business Fair, we are pleased to
announce that the Calne Business Fair will
be returning on Sat 16�� May 2015.

The event will be taking place at the historic Calne Town Hall between 10 am
and 1 pm and once again will coincide with the Annual Lions Duck Race,
creating an ideal opportunity for you to meet other local businesses and
residents in the area.

The fair provides you with an ideal opportunity to promote your business by
showcasing what your business has to offer, raise awareness and make
valuable connections, in a welcoming and informal environment. It is only
open to businesses situated in SN11 area and the surrounding villages.
There is a £25 entrance fee payable which includes your stall at the event,
part of the exhibitor guide, advertisement on the Business Fair Facebook
page, a Networking lunch and entry to a Prize draw. There is also a fantastic
offer of membership to the Calne Chamber of Commerce at a discounted fee
of £25, (normally £75) for those that participate at the event and who are not
already Calne Chamber members.

Calne Chamber of Commerce is a proud main sponsor of the event and was
encouraged by the success of the event last year.

How to book
 To reserve your place go to:

www.booking.calnewiltshire.com/events/calne-business-fair-2015/
Book early to avoid disappointment - spaces are limited!

The Calne Business Fair Committee members are:
 Jessica Pillow, Accountant - Pillow May Accountants
 Andrew Tottman, Financial Advisor - Chilvester
 Rhianna Cole, Solicitor - Goughs Solicitors
 Graham Craig, Marketing & Creative Designer - CleverTinman
 Judy Edwards, Community Services Manager - Calne Town Council
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B����� D�� S��� ��� S����� F���

For the 10�� and FINAL time, the Bowood Charity Dog Show & Summer Fair
will take place on Sunday 21�� June 2015, from 10.00 - 17.00.  Over the last 9
years it has raised over £250,000 and, as a final gesture, will be trying to get
to £300,000 for charities serving the people of Wiltshire.

The theme of this Show will reflect the title and bring back the old fashioned
family day out with dog classes for pedigree and family dogs, including fun
classes for children, and the ever popular  'Have A Go events’.   There will be
fantastic displays in the main ring, a Dance Theatre (featuring a guest
appearance by Angelina Ballerina) with dance displays and hip hop master
classes, great local food outlets and the 'Bake it Big' productions with cookery
demonstrations.  Our talented bakers from the Bremhill Village Hall will run
the Vintage Tea Tent, supplying a range of delicious home-made cakes, so
come and support (eat!) their efforts.

The shopping will be terrific, plus falconry displays and, hopefully, a craft tent
adding to the mix.  There will a farm animal petting tent with chickens
hatching and baby farm animals, adding to other attractions.

The charity element is the most important aspect, and, as in the past nine
years, ALL the gate money goes directly to local charities. The show is funded
by local people and businesses and run by a vast team of local volunteers. For
more information see website: www.bowooddogshow.org, follow us on
Facebook and Twitter or email bowooddogshow@aol.co.uk.
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S������ S������ ��� D������ H����
The Foxham Fit Fighters took on Snowdon to raise money for Dorothy House
as a challenge and what a challenge it was!

A small group of ladies from Foxham started walking together recently and
the idea of tackling Snowdon was born. Due to our busy lives, finding a
suitable date was hard, but Michelle Hanson, Rachel Adderley and Trudie
Stait all discovered they could make the 12�� March, so planning began. We
had been training for some weeks, with our last 10 mile training walk a week
before. We chose Dorothy House Foundation as our charity to support, as we
all have some connection with their wonderful work. We originally set a
target of £500, but have been overwhelmed by the most generous support
and have raised just over £2000 so far.

We set off from Foxham at
05.30 on Thursday morning
and four hours later were
all set to go at the base of
Snowdon. We began in
reasonable weather, but by
half way up we
encountered rain, sleet hail
and, just for good measure,
the cloud came down.
Motivated by our fantastic
fund raising we battled on
and reached the summit in
four hours. A formal photo call was suspended as visibility was limited and
the wind gusting at 35mph! The descent was much quicker, with the wind
behind us we fairly flew back down.

A massive thank you to all the people who have supported us and raised over
£2000 for the Dorothy House Foundation. Should anyone wish to donate
retrospectively go to Just Giving, then search for Rachel Adderley
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The Catering Company Ltd.

www.barakacatering.co.uk
Catering for ALL events large & small

Delicious Homemade Canapés
Supper Parties

Gourmet Barbeques
Weddings, Birthdays

& Christenings

Please don’t hesitate to contact Camilla on
07734 251 075 or camilla@barakacatering.co.uk

New and used Mowers,
Strimmers, Chainsaws

Hedge Cutters, Ride-Ons

ALSO

Maintenance, repair,
collection and delivery

Contact Colin on:07770 925899
35, Bremhill, SN11 9LD Calne

Brand New Livery Yard
Excellent Facilities And
Professional Tuition

   Riding Lessons

· Children’s beginner lessons
available with ponies provided

· Tuition for all abilities in Dressage,
Cross Country and Show Jumping

   Facilities
· 9 Monarch stables in American Barn

and 4 horse walker

· 16 acres post & rail paddocks with
all year round turn out

· 60 x 20 sand/rubber all weather
outdoor ménage with show jumps

· Run by BHS AI Qualified Instructor

Tel Jess Von Etzdorf 07776348743
Jess@bremhillequestrian.co.uk

Wilkey Garden Machinery
Services Limited

Stanley Bridge Farm

Skilled engineer with over 20 years
experience, specialising in the service and

repair of all leading makes of:

Garden Tractors/mowers
Compact Tractors

Rotary Mowers
Chainsaws

Brushcutters
Light Plant Equipment

Other Services Available include
Garden Clearance, Welding, Shed/Fence erection

Competitively priced,
quotes available over the phone

Collection and delivery service

Call John on 01249 740358
or 07970 868824

email sue@wilkey.bis
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R������� A�� W����� …
Dear All

There is definitely the feel of spring in the air! The daffodils are beginning to
bloom - just in time for Mothering Sunday. The primroses are surfacing in
their many colours. All in all the signs of spring that bring hope and a feeling
of being past the worst part of the winter with better times to come are here.
The death of winter turns to renewal of life. It seems to come from nowhere!

Of course, it is no accident that, at the same time as the landscape is
changing from the dreariness of winter, we are preparing spiritually for
Easter, the most important in the church year. Sadly, even though it is the
most important season in the church calendar it is not the focus for many.
Part of this, I believe, is the relief of better weather, thoughts of summer and
relaxing holidays with family and friends. And there is the lure of chocolate
Easter eggs too after no chocolate, no wine etc. during Lent!

So, people come to Easter with relief in their hearts and in expectation of
enjoyable times ahead relaxing with family and friends, doing the things they
enjoy. But what about the spirit of God that dwells within each of us?  How
do we care for it and nurture it?  The spirit within us is important; it is what
guides us when we pay attention to it, in our choices as we journey onwards.
This spirit was first recognised on that first Easter Day when each person who
knew Jesus well enough, or wanted to know him, was able to recognise His
spirit within themselves.  It has been passed from generation to generation of
believers ever since.

To enhance your holiday why not try and join in the Easter celebrations in a
church wherever you are on 5�� April.  Your spirit will be refreshed and your
body and mental being too, I feel sure, will benefit from the experience.  If
you don't recognise the spirit working within you now, you may do after
making room for Him in your hearts during this holiest of seasons.

May the spirit of God dwell deeply within you and be known to you, and grow
within you this Easter time.

With love and best wishes always
Ann
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C�����
O�������

F����� B�������

Church
Wardens

Elizabeth Hannah 740619 William Wyldbore-Smith
814969

Mary Kellond
740633

Nancy Kyte
815073

Treasurer Robert Pegler
740253

David Stevens
815337

Secretary To be appointed To be appointed

For any information (Weddings, Funerals, Christenings and Special services)
Contact: Rev. Ann Massey 01249 817926  ea.massey@btinternet.com

Rev. Jim Scott  01249 813114  jim@bremhill.com

S� J��� ��� B������ C�����. Foxham

5�� April 9.30 am D. Wilton
EASTER DAY Family Communion Acts 10: 34-43
 (with Easter Egg Hunt)

12�� April NO SERVICE
2ⁿ� Sun. Easter (Tytherton Ride)

19�� April 9.30 am E. Hannah
3�� Sun. Easter Holy Communion Acts 3: 12-19

26�� April 6 pm M. Kellond
4�� Sun. Easter Evensong Acts 4: 5-12
  John 10: 11-18

3�� May 9.30 am D. Milligan
5�� Sun. Easter Holy Communion Acts 8: 26-end
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   Service  Sidesmen Readers
Friday
3rd  April
Good Friday

Service of Meditation,
Prayer and Music
2-3 pm

Sunday
5th April
EASTER
DAY

8 Holy Communion

11am  Holy Communion
For Easter Day & Easter
Egg Hunt

J Jordan

K Blackmore &
K Webb

Acts10: 34-43
Mrs June Hughes

Sunday
12th April
Easter 2

11 Holy Communion A Jones &
L Jones

Acts 4: 32-35
Mrs Beryl Wells

Sunday
19th April
Easter 3

6 Evensong B Rawlings &
P Rawlings

Acts 3: 12-19
Mr N Jordan
Luke 24: 36-48
Mr Mark Kyte

Sunday
26th April
Easter 4

9.30 Family Service Children Psalm 23
A Young Person

Sunday
3rd May
Easter 5

8am Holy Communion

6pm Evensong

N Kyte
A Woods &
D Kyte

Acts 8: 26 to end
Mrs Nancy Kyte
John 15: 9-17
Mr Mervyn Wells

S� M�����’� C�����, B�������

S� N�������, T�������� L����

Friday 3�� April Good Friday Service. 12 noon Derek Copeland

Sunday 5�� April Easter Day.   Eucharist 8.30 am Rod Key

Sunday 12�� April No Service   (Tytherton Ride)

Sunday 19�� April Mattins 10 am Derek Copeland

Sunday 26�� April Eucharist 8.30 am Bryan Pettifer

Sunday 3��  Morning Service 10 am Margaret Gubbins
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S� M�����’� N������
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting is on 15�� April 2015 in St Martin's
Church at 7.30 pm.

Help with Churchyard mowing. If you have an hour or two spare and would
be prepared to do a bit of grass cutting or strimming, please contact us. Sadly
we had no replies last month and hope for some this month! Please help if
you can - the grass is growing!

Cleaning rota.  In Church you will see a Church Cleaning Rota.  If you can find
an hour or two to help clean the Church or polish the Brass, we would be
grateful if you would add your name to the list of volunteers. Please bring
your own cleaning materials, however, there is a vacuum cleaner situated at
the back of the Church.

Devizes Mobile Library. This calls at Naish House Farm, Spirthill, on every
other Monday afternoon at 2 pm - 2.30 pm - 20�� April - only one visit owing
to the Bank Holiday.

There is also a library in Church, of course - just put 20p in the Fabric
Collection Box and the book is yours. The books are all in two bookcases and
in alphabetical order!

If you have any items of local Church or Village News for the May 2015
edition of this Newsletter, please give them to either Derek Kyte (815073) or
to Jane Jordan (812083), in time for the 8�� April deadline.     Thank you.

S� M���'�, C��������� S� E�����'�, C����
Saturdays 6 pm
Sundays 9.30 am and 6.30 pm
Station Hill, Chippenham
Canon Desmond Millett
www.stmaryschippenham.co.uk

Saturdays 6 pm
Sundays 10 am
Oxford Road, Calne
Father Michael d'Arcy Walsh
www.saintedmundsparish.org.uk



34

Gooses, geeses
I want my geese to lay gold eggs for
easter
At least a hundred a day
And by the way

I want a feast
I want a bean feast
Cream buns and doughnuts
And fruitcake with no nuts
So good you could go nuts

No, now

I want a ball
I want a party
Pink macaroons
And a million balloons
And performing baboons and
Give it to me now

I want the world
I want the whole world
I want to lock it
All up in my pocket
It's my bar of chocolate
Give it to me now

I want tomorrow
I want to wear 'em
Like braids in my hair and
I don't want to share 'em

I want a party with roomfuls of
laughter
Ten thousand tons of ice cream
And if I don't get the things I am after
I'm going to scream

I want the works
I want the whole works
Presents and prizes
And sweets and surprises
Of all shapes and sizes

And now

Don't care how, I want it now
Don't care how, I want it now

Roald Dahl (1916-1990) is perhaps best
known for his children's stories and
rhymes, with their unexpected twists and
dark humour.

Parents of young children will recognise
the sentiments in this poem…or is it just as
relevant to adults?

I W��� I� N��!
By Roald Dahl
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Start-ups

Contractors

OMG*

*Owner Managed Growing business

Rural business

Tailor Made Tax

Professions

We provide services in the following areas
We don’t just do the numbers

Bremhill Grove Farmhouse
East Tytherton, Chippenham
Wiltshire, SN15 4LX

Chartered Accountants
and Chartered Tax Advisers

Speak to us to find out more
01249 864001 Jessica@pillowmay.co.uk

www.pillowmay.co.uk
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The “Hidden Jewel” of  Calne. You would be forgiven
for thinking that St Mary’s School Sports Centre is not

involved in its local community, but outside the
classroom our doors are open to the public every day.

Set in the idyllic grounds of  St Mary’s School, the
modern contemporary building houses the cutting
edge gymnasium and swimming pool facilities. Our
vast fitness plus body and soul programmes offer

something to suit everybody’s needs.

For further information please contact us on
01249 857335 or visit www.smcsports.co.uk

*Terms and conditions apply. Please present this advert at Reception in order to receive your discount

St Mary’s School Sports Centre
Calne Wiltshire SN11 0DF
50% OFF JOINING FEE PER PERSON
Memberships available from £40.50 per month.*


